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Venue: Room No. 6, City College (Ground Floor)
102/1, Raja Rammohan Sarani, Kolkata- 700009



Programme Summary:  
 
Believing in a greater cause and fulfilling a greater purpose are considered to be strong morals. Putting 

these into action, many consider helping others in their own ways. This time of the year, like earlier, 

just before the puja vacation, we planned for a community outreach program in an attempt to help, 

uplift, and support those who are deprived of certain services and rights. The Social Service Cell and 

IQAC of City College, Kolkata, in association with the Rotary Club of Calcutta Metro South, 

organized a “Sit and Draw Session & Garments Distribution to Needy Children” on October 7, 2023, 

in the City College campus. The program started with our respected principal's welcome address, 

followed by other dignitaries associated with the event. Student volunteers of our college did a survey 

before the event and identified nearly 50 street kids from nearby neighborhoods. They were gathered 

on campus, accompanied by their parents, on the day of the event. They were provided with drawing 

materials and encouraged to draw anything they wanted, and the event turned out to be a great 

success. We were amazed to see that, while the subject varied quite a lot, every kid did a wonderful 

job out there by putting their thoughts onto the drawing paper. This was followed by the distribution 

of winter garments and food packets to all those needy kids. It was a great feeling to see these kids’ 

happy faces after they received the food and gift materials, which apparently made our day. That was 

the least we could do just before the Holi Pujas to bring some smiles to these little kids. It gave us 

enough motivation to plan for such events in the coming days with more resources and on a larger 

scale. The program ended with a vote of thanks to the Rotary Club of Calcutta Metro South for being 

with us in such an endeavor and to all the other people who were involved in different ways to make 

this program a great success. 
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